
Project Update: September 2014 
 
The project officially started on the 15th June 2014, at which time it was presented to the 
ornithological community in Serbia and the wider public. Also several articles, describing the 
project’s goals, conservation contributions and main activities were written and are currently 
pending to be published.  
 
Main field research activities were conducted during the end of June and the beginning of July 
2014, despite severe unfavorable weather conditions. During this period parts of all selected 
research sites were visited and relevant data collected. This data gives insight into the breeding 
fauna of bird species that inhabit this area and will further analysed and processed. The main 
focus of this project stage was to determine the distribution of rare and threatened species.  
 
During this initial phase of the project we established good cooperation with local environment 
CSO’s. Their inclusion in the project activities aided us greatly in conducting field research.    
 

 
Left: Cooperation with the local community. Right: Research team at Mt. Giljeva and Pester 
plateau. 
 


